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There are no permanent residential facilities for people with Dual diagnosis such 
as Dementia and Mental Health issues. These clients are refused entry to 
residential facilities as they pose a potential danger to staff and other residents. 
The workers in residential facilities are not trained to care for people with mental 
health issues. 
 
 
I do not think there is a shortage of aged care training available for community 
service providers and workers in the Shoalhaven and most services have their 
own training programs. I know some local Nursing Homes also run their own 
ongoing aged care training programs.  
I do think there is inadequate training in mental health issues for the care of 
those clients with dual diagnosis.  
Aged Care courses should include mental health training to enable both 
community and aged care services to care for these clients adequately and 
without fear. 
 
As a part time TAFE teacher I am concerned that local people wanting to do aged 
care courses are put off by  TAFE fee increases and can not afford to attend 
training. There is a shortage of workers partly due to this, as well as insufficient 
funds to employ them.  
 
I personally assess and monitor the health, services and safety of 40 HACC 
clients.  I believe the paperwork and computer work has �overgrown�.  
Being a comprehensive assessor, the new ONI tool is not 100% effective to use 
as it does not cater to assess children with disabilities.  
 
Using both the ONI tool and the CIARR is very time consuming and MDS stats 
must be done every 3 months. The ONI tool is not computerised as yet, and MDS 
stats can not be gathered from this. 
 
I hope this information helps to answer some of this inquiry.  
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Susan Moore 
Project Officer 
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